Clark, Coles, Cumberland, Douglas, Edgar

Moultrie and Shelby Counties

Local Action Team

January 27, 2010

Minutes

Attendance: Susan Taylor, Camille Gordon, Susan Bulla, Judy Torbeck-Livesay, Rachel Gubbins, Barb Smith

Review of Minutes from December meeting. 

Family Treatment Court—Susan Bulla attended a Vermilion County session to observe. The pre-meeting was long and was a time that a lot of work got accomplished. Workers had provided a one page update for each client. Sanction decisions were made at that meeting. Workers were able to speak freely about the case and opinions. At court, the judge then addressed the issues. The mothers in the client group seemed to be a cohesive group and a support group for each other. In Vermilion County, all cases involved are neglect and substance abuse involved. All participants are in the court room during all hearings. This is one thing that clients waive to participate in the family treatment court. They also waive some due process rights on the time frames, etc. At the pre-meeting, everyone has input but the judge makes the final decision on progress and sanctions.

It would be good to have a grant to fund some incentives especially initially to get the program started. Susan Bulla is willing to work on pursuing grant opportunities as needed. 

The Community Coalition has been involved in the Coles County drug court and supportive of those clients. They are moving toward assistance with services and away from just handing out cash. They used to provide gift cards for positive progress but are now paying for drug screens. Virginia Ferguson at the unemployment office specializes in helping those with felony convictions find employment. Drug court is open to the public and is on Thursday afternoons in Coles County Court.

Judge Glenn has also observed the Vermilion County Family Treatment court. A meeting is scheduled with interested parties such as DCFS, One Hope United, attorneys, CASA, with Judge Clary from Danville. The meeting is scheduled for February 24. The purpose of this meeting is to plan for starting a similar program in Coles County.
Susan Taylor handed out an article authored by Judge Clary on the Family Treatment Court.

Susan Bulla will forward a copy of the rules that are provided to parents to participate in the family treatment court. She also has copies of the one page progress reports that are provided.

None of the churches are represented today. Susan Taylor will follow up with the church representatives to get updates.

Discussion of a particular client need. Suggestions were given. 
Announcements: Debra Parsley request for used computers. 

Harvard scholarship available to low income families. Email address for more information: www.fao.fas.harvard.edu/ The schools financial aid office is 617-495-1581.
One Hope United has a foster care supervisor opening in Charleston. Applicants should have 5 years experience in child welfare and prefer a child welfare license. Master’s level position. 

February 16 is Bowls of Hope at St. Charles Borromeo Catholic Church. This is a fundraiser for HOPE. The Vagina Monologues is on February 4, 5 and 6th at Tarble Arts Center. Proceeds go to Hope and SACIS. Shake it for SACIS is on February 19. This is a dance fundraiser.

The Community Coalition (Making Awareness Count) meets February 3 at 5:00 at SBLHC. Virginia Ferguson is the speaker. The meeting is open to all. This is the former Meth Coalition.

Next meeting is March 3 at 9:00AM. Possible location will be Wesley United Methodist Church. Location will be confirmed. 

